
























 
Law Department 

 

 

August 12, 2015 

 

Erin M. Calabrese 

Desk Reporter NBC News 

erin.calabrese@nbcuni.com  

 

 

Dear Ms. Calabrese, 

Enclosed please find documents responsive to your August 11 request for “for any 

documentation that is available regarding her [Ms. Jones’] time in custody, including but not 

limited to the medication logs.”  These documents are produced pursuant to Ohio Public Records 

Act, Ohio Revised Code 149.43.   

We note that the Medical Log Sheet reflects fewer medications dispensed to Ms. Jones than 

documented in the Jail Log. This matter is under investigation along with the Cuyahoga County 

Medical Examiner’s investigation of the cause of Ms. Jones’s death. 

Please note that the medical records generated by HealthSpan that total 5 pages and were 

attached to the Cleveland Heights Jail Facility Prisoner Request for Medical Care form have 

been withheld.  O.R.C. § 149.43(A)((3).  The telephone numbers of persons who called into the 

Cleveland Heights jail have been redacted from the Cleveland Heights Jail Telephone Log 

because the numbers are kept for administrative purposes only, do not serve to document the 

organization, functions, policies, decisions, procedures, operations, or other activities of the City, 

and thus are not considered “records” under the Act.  See State ex rel. Dispatch Printing Co. v. 

Johnson, 106 Ohio St.3d 160, 164 (2000).  Finally, Ms. Jones’ social security number has been 

removed each time it appeared.  See State ex rel. Beacon Journal Publ’g Co. v. Akron, 70 Ohio 

St. 3d 605, 612 (1994); see also O.R.C. § 149.43(A)(7)(f).   

 

Very truly yours, 

 

Elizabeth Wells Rothenberg 

Assistant Director of Law 
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cc: Tanisha R. Briley, City Manager, Director of Public Safety 

 Chief J. Robertson, Chief of Police 

 L. James Juliano, Jr., Director of Law 

 

 

Enclosures 


